
The management and protection of cultural heritage should not be in the hands of the State or 
developers.  The following reforms are needed to provide even a minimum degree of protection of 
cultural heritage in Queensland :

• Amend the definition of ‘Aboriginal party’ so that the sovereigns who belong on, and have 
cultural connection with, Country can be involved in consultation and negotiation processes, 
irrespective of their 'native title' status.

• Allow more powers for First Nations, so that the sovereigns who belong on, and have cultural 
connection to, Country have authority to entrain necessary change without needing to rely on  
the State to protect their cultural heritage when, as now, it is in imminent danger of harm or 
destruction.

• Establish an independent First Nations-led decision-making body with freedom and authority to
dispute and mediate resolutions and determine who has authority to speak for their Country.


